 OFFICERS SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

MEETING MINUTES

15 JANUARY 2013
Table Mountain Lodge No. 124

The OSI was opened at 7:00 p.m. by President Fredric W. Morrison; Forbestown No. 50, with an opening invocation by Chaplain Andrew W. Peterman; Oroville No. 103, followed by the Salute to the Flag of the United States of America.

No minutes were available, for approval, from the last 2012 OSI meeting.

LODGE REPORTS

Forbestown No. 50:  Senior Warden; John E. Davis, Sr. reported that Forbestown has begun preliminary plans for the upcoming visit by the California Grand Lodge Officers for 2014.  Some of the anticipated events include scheduling an EA Degree and BBQ.

Oroville No. 103: Wor. Richard Sutherland-PM has nothing planned with the exception of the 05 February Stated Meeting and dinner.

Chico Leland Stanford No. 111:  Wor. Deatherage-PM reported on upcoming MM proficiencies and invited all to attend the dinner at the February Stated Dinner which will be featuring Chicken Picata (reservations required).

Table Mountain No. 124:  Scheduled is an EA Degree for 21 January (Monday), a FC Degree scheduled for 28 January (Monday) and the 11 February Stated Meeting.

North Butte No. 230:  A FC Degree is scheduled for 22 January (Tuesday).

Orland Laurel No. 245:  Degrees are currently being scheduled and further information will be made available.   The “Traveling Gavel” dinner will be hosted during the 16 April OSI Meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS
District Inspector Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, reviewed selected Warden and Master’s Questions that were covered at the previous OSI Meeting, for clarification.  Some of the topics included the membership of EA and FC Masons, remission of member dues and the possible suspension for non-payment of dues.
NEW BUSINESS

OFFICER ELECTIONS:  In compliance with the 216 and 226 District By-laws, the following Officers were elected by acclamation:

President:  Wor. John “James” Gill-PM, North Butte No. 230

Secretary/Treasurer:  Wor. James V. Gage-PM, Oroville No. 103

Chaplain:  Wor. Marvin F. Larson-PM, Forbestown No. 50

Gavel Master:  Andrew W. Peterman, Oroville No. 103

WARDEN/SECRETARY RETREATS:  Wor. Hunter reviewed all dates of upcoming Warden’s and Secretaries Retreats.  It was added that the Wardens retreats will focus more on “Leadership” than in past years.

GOLDEN VETERAN AWARDS: Inspector; Wor. James H. McKasson-PM reminded the officers of the importance of contacting either your Inspector or a Grand Lodge Officer if receiving correspondence, from another Lodge, in regards to the presenting of a Golden Veteran Award (50 years).
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

Table Mountain Lodge No. 124 subsequently hosted the instruction of the Flag Presentation and the Reception of Grand Lodge Officers.

Following the close of ritual practice, at 8:14 p.m., all adjourned to the dining hall for light refreshments.
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